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Joint Statement on U.S. —Japan Nuclear Emergency Management Cooperation
under the Auspices of the U.S.-Japan Bilateral Commission on Civil Nuclear
Cooperation

From November 2 to November 4, Japan hosted the most recent U.S.-Japanese
Emergency Management Working Group event, under U.S.-Japan Bilateral Commission
on Civil Nuclear Cooperation auspices. The U.S. delegation observed the conduct of the
National Level Drill held at the Hokuriku Electric Power Company Shika Nuclear Power
Station in Ishikawa prefecture on November 2" and 3, and both sides re-convened in
Tokyo for the 3™ Emergency Management Working Group meeting.  During this three
day exchange, both countries shared their National best practices and lessons learned
regarding nuclear emergency preparedness and response, and discussed key insights from
the Shika drill. U.S. participants applauded the conduct of the National-level Shika
nuclear emergency response drill as evidence of Japan’s commitment to a strong,
National-level approach to ensuring nuclear emergency preparedness and response.
Japanese Emergency Management Working Group participants included relevant experts
from [the Cabinet Office and Nuclear Regulation Authority]. U.S. participants included
experts from the U.S. Departments of Energy and Defense, Federal Emergency
Management Agency, and the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

The United States will host the next Emergency Management Working Group meeting,
in early 2015.

At their April 30, 2012 meeting, President Obama and Prime Minister Noda announced
the establishment of a U.S.-Japan Bilateral Commission on Civil Nuclear Cooperation, in
order to further strengthen bilateral cooperation and build on the close U.S.-Japan
collaborative relationship following Japan’s March 2011 nuclear accident. The Bilateral
Commission established under its auspices five Working Groups in the areas of Civil
Nuclear Energy Research and Development, Decommissioning of TEPCO Fukushima
Dai-ichi Nuclear Power Station and Environmental Management, Emergency
Management, Nuclear Security, and Safety and Regulatory Issues. Both countries
remain committed to ensuring the broadest possible global application of stringent
nuclear nonproliferation, safety and security norms and practices.



